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Comments I am a resident on Dunnings Road, the only access to the site, if coming through the town. We have
seen a number of accidents outside our home which is near the junction of Stockwell. Most of these
would be unavoidable if people slowed down when coming down the hill. What worries me is the speed
these lorries might come down the hill at. Being so heavy, there is no chance of stopping if a car were
to pull out of a junction or a child walks in to the road. There are many families who live on the main
road, there is a nursery just up the road from the site as well as the Meads school up Dunnings. I think
traffic calming measures - speed humps would have to be installed for safety. This is presuming that
the trucks would be coming via Dunnings and not Saint Hill. There is no way that trucks are able to
pass through that way, even passing a car. It is so very tight.
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